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Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 5 June 2006.

Action Sheet


Members of the Scrutiny Committee:

	Councillor Smyth (chair)
	(
	Councillor Coen
	(

	Councillor R Garrido (Vice chair)
	(
	Councillor Wison
	A

	Councillor Ainsworth
	A
	Councillor Jolley
	A

	Councillor Broughton
	(
	Councillor King
	(

	Councillor Compton
	A
	Councillor Owen
	(

	Councillor E Burgoyne
	(
	
	


A - Apologies received.   ( - Present.

Officers and invitees present:  Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, Councillors Merry, Alan Tomlinson,  Paul Cowards, Diane Martin and Stuart Kitchen.
Apologies: Ruth Fairhurst.
	Item

Responsible Member/

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required by
	Timescale

	Declarations of interest
	There were no declarations of interest.
	
	

	Public question time.
	No issues received from members of the public.
	
	

	Election of Vice Chairman
	Councillor Smyth welcomed new members to the meeting.

Councillor R Garrido was elected as Vice Chairman of this Scrutiny Committee.
	
	


	Early Warning System – Alan Tomlinson.
SABRE – Paul Cowards.

Councillor Merry.
	Early Warning System.

The report provided members with a twelve month summary of the early warning system. 
Methodology is based on postcode information which covers a small percentage of houses. 
The information from the early warning system is shared with a variety of partners and discussed in multi agency forums. The information helps to support the decision making process when allocating priorities and cannot be used in isolation.

Certain areas are omitted from the information provided as they do not register against the city average. Alan to check that the areas have not been omitted by mistake as Councillor Garrido felt the ASB problems being encountered in the Worsley Boothstown areas should hit the trigger.
Issues raised by members:

· Councillor Jolley highlighted the need to see in detail precisely where the clusters of juvenile nuisance are in each ward. It was agreed that the maps may need to be more expansive. Also benefit claimants are not apparent to councillors. Alan agree to clarify what benefits are included in the information.
· Councillor Coen asked for a breakdown in the number of hours and budget spent on providing the EWS report. Alan to provide this information.
It was agreed that the early warning system is still in its infancy and that we need to allow more time to see how the system progresses.

It was proposed to utilise the information at a more local level and involve ward councillors in the process.

Ward Profiles

Paul informed councillors of the ward profile information that will shortly be available via the internet. Details will include details on various services i.e. schools, NHS facilities, early warning system clusters, regeneration programmes, total population etc. Information will be updated as new information becomes available.
Corporate Mapping System.

Implementation of this information is due in stages over the summer period. Details will include geographical based information mapped against postcodes. The mapping system will become the platform on which the ward profiles will be based. The release of police data has yet to be negotiated.
Agreed:

It was agreed to present a further report in 6 months.
	Alan Tomlinson

Alan Tomlinson

Alan Tomlinson
Alan Tomlinson and Paul Cowards.
	Done
Done.

Done.
Date to be agreed

	Economic Development, progress on the action plan.

Stuart Kitchen and Councillor Merry.


	The report presented by Stuart provided a summary of progress for the period April 2005 to March 2006. Stuart highlighted the key achievements to date and the ongoing priorities for 2006/07.
The £25m joint bid with Manchester will be split 65/35, allocation based on areas experiencing most deprivation.

Members requested further information on the following issues:

· Copies of the Comprehensive spending review to be circulated.
· A breakdown of the target of 4780 achievements in Skills for Life.

· A briefing on the number of jobs created from the relocation of the 25 businesses as well as any new businesses to Salford.

· Details pertaining to the Development Director of the URC with regards to cost implications, rationale and role of the post.
	Stuart Kitchen to provide the requested information.
	July 2006.

	Forward plan
	No issues raised.
	
	

	Work programme
	Meeting in July 2006 to be cancelled due to anticipated low attendance. 
	Karen Lucas
	

	Action sheets from May meeting.
	Urban Splash – Langworthy.

Councillor Garrido asked that we include on the action sheet concerns conveyed at the last meeting relating to the increased purchase price of  the houses being sold by Urban Splash, which Members felt are to costly for some local people. Tighter controls on developers need to be implemented to curtail such issues.
	
	

	Future dates of meetings.
	July 2006 - meeting cancelled.

August 2006 – recess.
4 September 2006 - Depart from the civic centre at 12.45 by coach to Seddons. 

                                 Agenda concentrating on the Salford Construction 

                                  Partnership. 
2 October 2006, Buffet 1.00pm committee 1.00pm.
6 November 2006, Members briefing 1.30pm, committee 2.00pm.

4 December 2006, Members briefing 1.30pm, committee 2.00pm.

All meetings of this scrutiny committee are held on the first Monday in the month unless a bank holiday Monday when they are normally deferred to the following week.
	Members to note dates in their diaries.
	


Contact officer: Karen Lucas, Scrutiny Support Officer - 0161 793 3318
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